Village Hall Action Group

Minutes for the meeting  held on 4th September 2006 held at the Bishop Beveridge Club

Meeting opened at 7:36pm

Present: D. Allen, B. Attkinson, A. Griffiths, M. Neale, M. Payne, D.Rodgers, 

J. Rodgers, S. Rodgers, C. Westbury, L. Winter.

Apologies:  N. Brook, V. Gillings, D. McClean, T. Rodgers, I.Shonk, J. Thursby.

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

Matters arising:  Richard’s e-mail not working.

Group Status: David Rodgers spoke to the group advised us to look on the internet (Google village halls uk) also offered information on the pros and cons of charitable status versus remaining independent.

Pros of charitable status


Cons of charitable status
Status/respectability


One way process

Access to funding


Time needed to set up

Tax relief (not VAT)


Form filling






Regulations


Pros of independent status

Cons of independent status

Own rules and regulations

Need liability insurance 






Possible negative affect on funding

A discussion was also held about the possibility of affiliation with the CA this would offer existing charitable status, banking, insurance, infrastructure but would mean some loss of independence.

David also advised that a business plan would be necessary.


No decision taken further consultation and advice needed e.g John Moore. 

Thanks were offered to David Rodgers.

Reports on visits: Only visit made was to Newtown Linford Richard was given plans. Gorse Covert was cancelled- Sue R. to rearrange. Judith to contact St.Gregs.

Report on existing facilities: See attachment

Report on village survey sheets: These were not collected as arranged due to late delivery to some parts of the village. Sue Hobbs to be asked to collect after 14th September.

Arrangements to liaise with existing Barrow organisations: “Who Goes” has contact numbers. Sue R. to devise survey and visit. Volunteers to help next meeting please. 

Fundraising and finance group report: Megan has got bank account forms but can not apply until decision has been taken as to status. Megan has looked at some funding information (see attachment). Carol W. also has information and will e-mail Debbie (not received at time of preparing minutes). 

Updates or further thoughts on sites: Need plan of village hall before informal talks with local planners.

Regular meeting slot: a decision was taken to have a regular meeting slot – second Tuesday of the month at the Bishop Beveridge Club. I have since received a communication from Sue R. to say this is not available at the BBC to be discussed further at next meeting.

A.O.B. An article was sent to Barrow Voice about the group for insertion in the next copy.

No reports received via e-mail from sub committees. Is there a problem with e-mail? It would be appreciated if reports could be sent to Debbie so they can be attached to minutes, thanks.

New format of minutes was approved.

Name for the group was decided; Village Hall Action Group.

Debbie and Lin would like to apologise to Sandy and Lionel for not delivering their copies of last meetings minutes.

Date of next meeting Tuesday 10th October 2006 to be held at the Community Lounge HP at 7:30pm

The meeting closed at 9:17pm

